
OFFICE OF THE FULTON COUNTY DISTRICT ATTORNEY
ATLANTAJUDICIAL CIRCUIT

136 PRYOR STREET SW, 3RD FLOOR
— - ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303
FiniF Wis TELEPHONE404-612-4639
District Attorney

 

February 10, 2021

Honorable Brian P. Kemp

206 Washington Street

Suite 203, State Capitol

Atlanta, GA 30334

VIA HAND DELIVERY

 

Dear Governor Kemp:

This letter is notice that the Fulton County District Attorney has opened an investigation into attempts to

influence the administration of the 2020 Georgia General Election. This investigation includes, but is not

limited to, potential violations of Georgia law prohibiting the solicitation of election fraud, the making of

false statements to state and local governmental bodies, conspiracy, racketeering, violation of oath ofoffice

and any involvementin violenceorthreats related to the election’s administration.

It has cometo ourattention via media reports that contacts were made by subjects ofthe investigation with

other agencies that could be investigating this matter, including the Secretary of State, the Attorney General

and the United States Attorney’s office for the Northern District of Georgia. As such, this office is the one

agency with jurisdiction that is not a witness to the conduct that is the subject of the investigation. This

agency has jurisdiction over this matter because this judicial circuit is where the Georgia government

entities that were contacted are headquartered, including the Office of the Governor, the Secretary ofState,

the Attorney General and the General Assembly.

This letter is notification that all records potentially related to the administration of the 2020 General

Election must be preserved, with particular care being given to set aside and preserve those that may be

evidence of attempts to influence the actions of persons who were administering that election. Please

remind your staff that it is a crime under Georgia law to destroy records created or received in the

performance of government duty other than through operation of an approved retention schedule. Should

any retention schedule in youroffice dictate that relevant records be destroyed before being provided to my

office, please suspendthat schedule regarding such records immediately.

Please be mindful that such records include email messagesrelated to official duties that were sent or

received by government employees on both governmental and nongovernmental email accounts. Please

remind your employeesto preserve any potentially relevant messages that were sent via any email account.
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This matter is of high priority, and I am confidentthat as fellow law enforcementofficers sworn to uphold

the Constitutions of the United States and Georgia, our acquisition of information and evidenceofpotential

crimes via interviews, documents, videos and electronic records will be cooperative. The next Fulton

County grand jury is due to convene in March, and this office will begin requesting grand jury subpoenas

as necessaryat that time. At this stage, we have no reasonto believe that any Georgia official is a target of

this investigation.

As my esteemed colleague and fellow law enforcementofficials, I know we all agree that our duty demands

that this matter be investigated and,if necessary, prosecuted, in a mannerthat is free from any appearance

of conflict of interest or political considerations. The Fulton County District Attorney’s office will conduct

itself in a mannerthat will build public confidence in ourelections, our law enforcement system and our

 

judicial process.

Should you have questions, please contact me at (404) 612-4639. Thank you for your attention to this

important matter.

incerel

anybd y
ani KWillis

District Attorney

Atlanta Judicial Circuit
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February 10, 2021

The Honorable Geoff Duncan

Lieutenant Governorand

President of the Senate

240 State Capitol

Atlanta, GA 30334

VIA HAND DELIVERY
 

Dear Governor Duncan:

This letter is notice that the Fulton County District Attorney has opened aninvestigation into attempts to

influence the administration of the 2020 Georgia General Election. This investigation includes, but is not

limited to, potential violations of Georgia law prohibiting the solicitation of election fraud, the making of

false statements to state and local governmental bodies, conspiracy, racketeering, violation of oath of office

and any involvementin violenceorthreats related to the election’s administration.

It has come to our attention via media reports that contacts were made by subjects of the investigation with

other agencies that could beinvestigating this matter, including the Secretary of State, the Attorney General

and the United States Attorney’s office for the Northern District of Georgia. As such, this office is the one

agency with jurisdiction that is not a witness to the conductthat is the subject of the investigation. This

agency has jurisdiction over this matter because this judicial circuit is where the Georgia government

entities that were contacted are headquartered, including the Office of the Governor, the Secretary of State,

the Attorney General and the General Assembly.

This letter is notification that all records potentially related to the administration of the 2020 General

Election must be preserved, with particular care being given to set aside and preserve those that may be

evidence of attempts to influence the actions of persons who were administering that election. Please

remind your staff that it is a crime under Georgia law to destroy records created or received in the

performance of governmentduty other than through operation of an approved retention schedule. Should

any retention schedulein youroffice dictate that relevant records be destroyed before being provided to my

office, please suspend that schedule regarding such records immediately.

Please be mindful that such records include email messages related to official duties that were sent or

received by government employees on both governmental and nongovernmental email accounts. Please

remind your employeesto preserve any potentially relevant messages that were sent via any email account.
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This matteris of high priority, and | am confident that as fellow constitutional officers sworn to uphold the
Constitutions of the United States and Georgia, our acquisition of information and evidence ofpotential
crimes via interviews, documents, videos and electronic records will be cooperative. The next Fulton

County grand jury is due to convenein March, andthis office will begin requesting grand jury subpoenas
as necessaryat that time. At this stage, we have no reasonto believe that any Georgiaofficialis a target of
this investigation.

As my esteemedcolleague and fellow public official, I know we all agree that our duty demandsthatthis
matter be investigated and, if necessary, prosecuted, in a mannerthatis free from any appearanceofconflict
ofinterest or political considerations. The Fulton County District Attorney’s office will conductitself in a
manner that will build public confidence in our elections, our law enforcement system and our judicial
process.

Should you have questions, please contact me at (404) 612-4639. Thank you for yourattention to this
important-matter,

Sincerel

ani T. Wits

District Attorney

Atlanta Judicial Circuit
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February 10, 2021

Honorable Brad Raffensperger

Secretary of State

214 State Capitol

Atlanta, GA 30334

VIA HAND DELIVERY
 

DearSecretary Raffensperger:

This letter is notice that the Fulton County District Attorney has opened an investigation into attempts to

influence the administration of the 2020 Georgia General Election. This investigation includes, but is not

limited to, potential violations of Georgia law prohibiting the solicitation of election fraud, the making of

false statements to state and local governmental bodies, conspiracy, racketeering,violation of oath ofoffice

and any involvementin violenceorthreats related to the election’s administration.

It has cometo ourattention via media reports that contacts were made by subjects of the investigation with

other agencies that could beinvestigating this matter, including the Secretary of State, the Attorney General

and the United States Attorney’s office for the Northern District of Georgia. As such, this office is the one

agency with jurisdiction that is not a witness to the conduct that is the subject of the investigation. This

agency has jurisdiction over this matter because this judicial circuit is where the Georgia government

entities that were contacted are headquartered, including the Office of the Governor, the Secretary of State,

the Attorney General and the General Assembly.

This letter is notification that all records potentially related to the administration of the 2020 General

Election must be preserved, with particular care being given to set aside and preserve those that may be

evidence of attempts to influence the actions of persons who were administering that election. Please

remind your staff that it is a crime under Georgia law to destroy records created or received in the

performance of government duty otherthan through operation of an approvedretention schedule. Should

any retention schedule in youroffice dictate that relevant records be destroyed before being provided to my

office, please suspend that schedule regarding such records immediately.

Please be mindful that such records include email messages related to official duties that were sent or

received by government employees on both governmental and nongovernmental email accounts. Please

remind your employees to preserve any potentially relevant messages that were sent via any email account.
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This matter is of high priority, and I amconfidentthat as fellow law enforcementofficers sworn to uphold

the Constitutions of the United States and Georgia, our acquisition of information and evidenceof potential

crimes via interviews, documents, videos and electronic records will be cooperative. The next Fulton

County grand jury is due to convene in March,andthis office will begin requesting grand jury subpoenas

as necessary at that time. At this stage, we haveno reason to believe that any Georgia official is a target of

this investigation.

As my esteemed colleague and fellow law enforcementofficials, I know weall agree that our duty demands

that this matter be investigated and, if necessary, prosecuted, in a mannerthat is free from any appearance

of conflict of interest or political considerations. The Fulton County District Attorney’s office will conduct

itself in a mannerthat will build public confidence in ourelections, our law enforcement system and our

judicial process.
 

Should you have questions, please contact me at (404) 612-4639. Thank you for your attention to this

important matter.

    
Fani T~Wtlis

District Attorney

Atlanta Judicial Circuit
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February 10, 2021

Honorable Chris Carr

Attorney General

40 Capitol Square SW

Atlanta, GA 30334

VIA HAND DELIVERY

 

Dear General Carr:

This letter is notice that the Fulton County District Attorney has opened an investigation into attempts to

influence the administration of the 2020 Georgia General Election. This investigation includes, but is not

limited to, potential violations of Georgia law prohibiting the solicitation of election fraud, the making of

false statements to state and local governmental bodies, conspiracy, racketeering, violation of oath ofoffice

and any involvementin violenceorthreats related to the election’s administration.

It has cometo our attention via media reports that contacts were made by subjects of the investigation with

other agenciesthat could be investigating this matter, including the Secretary ofState, the Attorney General

and the United States Attorney’s office for the Northern District of Georgia. As such, this office is the one

agency with jurisdiction that is not a witness to the conduct that is the subject of the investigation. This

agency has jurisdiction over this matter because this judicial circuit is where the Georgia government

entities that were contacted are headquartered, including the Office of the Governor,the Secretary ofState,

the Attorney General and the General Assembly.

This letter is notification that all records potentially related to the administration of the 2020 General

Election must be preserved, with particular care being given to set aside and preserve those that may be

evidence of attempts to influence the actions of persons who were administering that election. Please

remind your staff that it is a crime under Georgia law to destroy records created or received in the

performance of government duty other than throughoperation of an approved retention schedule. Should

any retention schedule in youroffice dictate that relevant records be destroyed before being provided to my

office, please suspend that schedule regarding such records immediately.

Please be mindful that such records include email messagesrelated to official duties that were sent or

received by government employees on both governmental and nongovernmental email accounts. Please

remind your employeesto preserve any potentially relevant messages that were sent via any email account.
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This matteris of high priority, and I am confidentthat as fellow law enforcement officers sworn to uphold

the Constitutions of the United States and Georgia, our acquisition of information and evidenceofpotential

crimes via interviews, documents, videos and electronic records will be cooperative. The next Fulton

County grand jury is due to convene in March,andthis office will begin requesting grand jury subpoenas

as necessaryat that time. At this stage, we have no reasonto believe that any Georgiaofficial is a target of

this investigation.

As my esteemed colleague and fellow law enforcementofficial, I know weall agree that our duty demands

that this matter be investigated and, if necessary, prosecuted, in a mannerthatis free from any appearance

of conflict of interest or political considerations. The Fulton County District Attorney’s office will conduct

itself in a mannerthat will build public confidence in ourelections, our law enforcement system and our

judicial process.
 

Should you have questions, please contact me at (404) 612-4639. Thank you for yourattention to this

important matter.

   
___Pistrct Attorney

Atlanta Judicial Circuit


